Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please could you provide me with the following information regarding the number of referrals to children’s services made by teachers/schools regarding pupils who had self-harmed* from the beginning of January 2013 to the end of December 2018:

 

· The number of referrals

· The number of referrals made per year 

· Details of each referral including, but not limited to:

· The date

· The age and gender of the child who was referred

· What action was taken by children’s services

 

*Mental Health Foundation (2003) definition of self-harm:

· Self-harm is self-harm without suicidal intent, resulting in non-fatal injury 

· Attempted suicide is self-harm with intent to take like, resulting in non-fatal injury 

· Suicide is self-harm resulting in death

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

To provide the information requested would require the trawl of all referral records received in the last 5 years. Each month our Early Help Team receives between 1200 and 1500 calls/referrals from other professionals, parents and young people.

We also receive 800 – 900 calls per month directly to our ‘Front Door’ for children’s social care. These initial calls/referrals are recorded in a narrative form, not in a reportable format, and so gathering the data would require the trawl of all referral records for the period requested.  
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

